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Cathy Lookabaugh,  
Outreach and Membership Director

E
very Wednesday since early fall 
of 2020, fifth grade students at 
Rose M. Gaffney Elementary 

have ‘adventured’ into the woods 
behind their school for Outdoor Ed 
- outdoor lessons and nature explo-
ration - with our Stewardship Direc-
tor Kyle Winslow and myself, DCC’s 
Outreach Director. 

The students learned about leaf and 
tree identification, built small mam-
mal habitats, and explored their 
school’s forested ecosystem through 
hands-on lessons, scavenger hunts 
and games. When the snow, ice, and 
freezing temperatures arrived, the 
students were not deterred! “They 
are begging to go out,” said teacher 
Caitlin Roy. Bundled up and masked, 
they continued to learn about hiber-

nation and animal adaptations during 
Maine’s coldest months. With the ar-
rival of spring, we continued to pro-
vide outdoor lessons that delved into 
Maine’s birds and vernal pools.

In alignment with DCC’s new mission, 
we are thrilled to engage local youth 
and families outdoors and augment 
their appreciation of our unique re-
gion. Developing youth-specific 
programming fits perfectly with our 

environmental education goals to 
excite future stewards while building 
a strong connection between nature 
and the community.

In partnership with the Lubec Memo-
rial Library, we have assembled four 
different nature-themed backpacks 
that patrons can check out free from 
the library. Each backpack includes a 
children’s book, pocket guides, tools for 
exploration, and family-friendly activ-
ity cards to provide basic guidance on 
getting outside and self-exploring local 
preserves around Washington County.

Another new opportunity for young 
explorers and their families is our 
new Nature Club created in part-
nership with Maine Outdoor School 
(MOS) and given this spring and 
summer. The club offers educational 
outings to different DCC preserves 
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that encourage participants to learn 
and play together outside. Led by Hazel 
Stark, co-founder of MOS, a Natural-
ist Educator, and a Registered Maine 
Guide, each outing will be unique in lo-
cation and focus.

By giving families and youth opportu-
nities to connect with nature, we hope 
to encourage a deep passion for and a 
desire to understand the natural world 
in their own backyards. Ultimately, our 
goal is to encourage individuals to take 
actions that protect Downeast ecosys-
tems and conserve a future for us all.

To learn more about these and other 
youth-designed opportunities, please 
visit our Family Activities page on 
DCC’s website, sign up for our e-news-
letters, or email me at cathy@downeas-
tcoastalconservancy.org.

T
his year marks my 20th anniver-
sary of moving to Maine from 
England. I had intended, those 

many years ago, to set off elsewhere 
in search of a “real” career. But, by my 
first summer, I was hooked. I knew I had 
found my spiritual home.  Like so many 
of our members, I knew I had to protect 
the lands I had fallen in love with.  As 
the challenges grow, so does my desire 
to make a difference.  

While we still labor under the shadow 
of this COVID pandemic, there is light 
at the end of this tunnel.  For all our loss-
es and challenges, I look back to 2020 
with a smile. We accomplished great 
things at DCC and continued moving 
forward. We added a number of new 
easements and enriched our Outreach 
and Stewardship programs to respond 
to changing community needs.  Driven 
by our determined and energetic staff, 
board, members, and volunteers, we 
did not lose focus, even as we stayed 
largely isolated. Instead, we found new 
smarter, more creative ways to do our 
work, both indoors and out.

‘A strengthened approach to Steward-
ship and Environmental Education and 
Outreach’

Record numbers of visitors continue 
to seek outdoor recreation even as 
COVID restrictions ease. DCC con-
tinues our stewardship of conserved 
properties to ensure that they present 
the needed trail resources and access 
opportunities. Two UMaine Machias 
students are interning this year with 
Kyle Winslow: Tracy Guptill during the 
winter and spring and Cam Leavitt for 
the summer season. Their work ethic 
and enthusiasm have made a signifi-
cant difference in completion of new 
trails at Vining Lake and accomplishing 
numerous maintenance tasks. We look 
forward to the day when we welcome 
them both as successful land stewards. 

Maine schools have been clamoring 
for help during COVID to create out-
door learning opportunities – especial-
ly those that support a science-based 
curriculum. Schools and youth groups 
now turn to DCC for these learning 
opportunities on our preserves.  Our 
outreach programming under Cathy 
Lookabaugh has grown dramatically 
in order to respond to these needs for 
quality and meaningful environmental 
education.  I am thrilled with our new 
endeavors that connect kids to the 
outdoors. I have always believed that 
DCC’s mission must extend beyond 
protection of land itself. We must play 
a key role in educating the next genera-
tion of stewards; otherwise, our efforts 
today will ultimately be in vain.

One of the unforeseen changes this 
past year has been the speed and scale 
at which people are fleeing urban ar-
eas and moving Downeast to find safer 
places to live.  Real estate prices have 
exploded.  Lands listed for years are 
now selling for up to three times their 
appraised value.  This change poses a 
new set of challenges for our conserva-
tion efforts, not only in the loss of open 
space but in increased acquisition costs 
and competition for parcels.  This surge 
of new residents and property owners 
highlights more than ever the impor-
tance of our conservation efforts that 
preserve access to public lands.

 ‘Our new mission and vision state-
ments and supporting strategies guide 
the important work we still aim to 
achieve.’

With each passing year (now 34!), we 
at DCC strive to maximize what we do 
well and prune those efforts less pro-
ductive. We believe that it is important 
as a land trust to revisit our goals and 
objectives on a regular basis. How has 
our world changed? Where do the most 
important needs lie? How can we serve 

our communities better? What new op-
portunities now lie within our reach? 

This year we have re-envisioned our 
strategic plan so that we can embrace 
additional directions and values in land 
preservation. We will not focus any 
less on our original goals of protecting 
Downeast ecosystems and their nat-
ural resources. We do intend to step 
more strongly into environmental edu-
cation. We must instill the same passion 
of preservation in those who follow us. 
We need to expand our collaborative 
efforts with others in order to gain a 
more lasting impact. With the help of 
others, we can be greater than the sum 
of our parts. So with these intentions in 
mind, we now share with you this new 
plan. We hope you find these compo-
nents of our plan as all-encompassing, 
as inspirational, and as exciting as we 
do.

Our Mission

We conserve essential ecological hab-
itat, engage the local community, and 
foster an environment where wildlife 
and people thrive in coastal Washing-
ton County, Maine.

Moving Forward; It Always Involves Change
Our Vision

A healthy community working togeth-
er as stewards of our natural lands and 
waters. 

We support this mission and vision 
through a variety of strategies including:

•	 Working with community partners to 
identify and conserve land and water 
resources of the Downeast region

•	 Mitigating impacts of climate change 
through conservation activities that 
increase resilience of vital lands and 

watersheds. 

•	 Collaborating with landowners, re-
source agencies, and other conserva-
tion organizations to protect ecosys-
tems that enhance wildlife refuge and 
corridors

•	 Protecting renewable resources that 
strategic natural habitats support and 
on which local economies depend

•	 Connecting people to  the ecological, 
cultural, and historic values of our 
lands and waters through education-
al and recreational opportunities 

•	 Developing strong, diverse relation-

ships within our communities to 
share the values of conservation and 
enhance connections to the natural 
world

•	 Working with volunteers of all ages 
to encourage and nurture the next 
generation of stewards

Please reach out to me and share your 
thoughts and comments on DCC’s new 
strategic plan. Thank you for supporting 
the work of DCC and I wish you good 
health and a brighter 2021.  I hope to 
see you on our preserves this summer!

Jon Southern – Executive Director

A NOTE FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Environmental Education and Community Outreach 
continued from page 1

Fifth-grade students on nature walk 5th grade students at their outdoor classroom

Lesson on Maine’s Native Mammals 5th grade students with habitat pile
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Lands Committee Chair

Parke grew up near Buffalo, NY, and re-
ceived his undergraduate degree in Bi-
ology from Dartmouth College.  He then 
completed an MSc and a PhD in zoology 
at North Carolina State University.  After 
positions with the University of Miami, 
the Smithsonian Institution and Whitman 
College, he moved back to a position in the 
Biology Department at the University of 
NC at Greensboro until he retired in 2019.  
His research interest has been in aquatic 
microbial ecology, studying coastal zones 
as well as arctic and temperate lakes.

Parke has been a lover of the outdoors 
since attending a summer camp in Ontario, 
Canada, specializing in canoe trips.  Vaca-
tions have always focused on the environ-
ment and National Parks.  After spending 
4 years renting cottages in near Milbridge, 
Maine, he and his wife purchased a camp in 
Steuben overlooking Pigeon Hill Bay near 
DCC’s Pigeon Hill Preserve.  Hiking DCC’s 
trails and meeting members confirmed 
that he could “give back” by contributing 
as a board member of DCC. 

DCC Vice President,  
Outreach Committee Chair

Robin grew up outside of Boston MA but 
spent her childhood summers in Roque 
Bluffs. A descendant of early Machias set-
tlers, the Downeast coastline is an integral 
part of her genetic and spiritual makeup. 
Wandering tide pools and beaver ponds, 
exploring islands, and canoeing estuaries 
were her first lessons in the importance of 
protecting Maine landscapes. She has ex-
plored numerous disparate fields from Clas-
sical Languages to Biological Oceanography 
to Landscape Architecture and History. She 
has a BA from Harvard, a BS and MS from 
UC Santa Cruz, and an MLA and PhD from 
University of Arizona.

Robin and her astronomer husband traded 
coastlines for mountains when they moved 
to Tucson, Arizona 28 years ago where they 
raised one son. Now she studies the evo-
lution of historic landscapes in the South-
west and in Maine. In anticipation of their 
impending retirement Downeast, Robin 
and Philip recently renovated her family’s 
160-year-old farmhouse in Roque Bluffs. 
She is excited to rediscover her old haunts 
and to probe the depths of Downeast Coast-
al Conservancy’s remarkable portfolio.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Anne Baker 
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Robin Pinto  
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Les Coleman 
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Welcoming New Board Members

R
obin brings to DCC a strong background in landscape architectural and his-
toric use interpretation that will enhance DCC’s ability to determine best use 
management practices, assess community values of DCC’s properties and to 

expand our growing educational Outreach efforts.

Parke brings to the DCC Board a well-respected and seasoned career in Ecology 
further enhancing DCC’s scientific approach to future conserved lands acquisi-
tions as he has stepped up to serve as the Lands Committee Chair.

Robin Pinto
Reversing Falls  
Preserve Grows
DCC’s Reversing Falls Preserve in Pem-
broke has grown by 13 acres thanks to 
long time supporter and former DCC 
board member Mark Boyer and his fam-
ily. This preserve was originally estab-
lished in the 1990s from a gift of land 
Mark made to Quoddy Regional Land 
Trust, one of DCC’s predecessors. For 
over 50 years Mark worked to preserve 
vital habitat and coastline and facilitate 
conservation projects throughout the 
Cobscook Bay region. His many gifts 
over many years helped conserved sig-
nificant areas of Cobscook Bay coast-
line now protected by conservation 
easements and preserves held by DCC 
and other conservation organizations.

Mark died this year just as the addition 
to the Reserving Falls Preserve was be-
ing completed.

Mark received his BA degree from 
Princeton University. After serving 
in the precursor of the Navy Seals, 
he earned an MD at the University of 
Pennsylvania and other degrees from 
Harvard and Oxford. Most of his career 

was devoted to teaching and leading 
programs in public health. Mark retired 
in 1995 from Tufts University where 
he was the Director of the M.D./M.P.H. 
program. A sister, half brother, four chil-
dren and seven grandchildren survive 
Mark. He had many friends in Maine. 

Ingersoll Point  
Preserve - Addison
Dorothy G. Adler and DCC came to-
gether in a classic conservation story. In 
1966 she and her husband, Richard Ad-
ler, a professor at MIT, bought about 92 
acres on Wohoa Bay in South Addison. 
In 2007 a developer asked Mrs. Adler 
if he could buy her property. She said 
no. She immediately phoned the Addi-
son town office and asked if there was 
a local land trust. They told her that the 
Great Auk Land Trust had an office in 
Milbridge. She then phoned GALT and 
said, “I want to give you my property in 
South Addison.” Her remarkably gener-
ous gift created DCC’s Ingersoll Point 
Preserve. It also provided match for a 
grant from Land for Maine’s Future to 
purchase Outward Bound’s abutting, 
landlocked 41-acre parcel. DCC, forev-

er grateful, named the main trail on In-
gersoll Point Preserve the Adler Woods 
Trail in honor of Dorothy Adler. Twelve 
years later Mrs. Adler and her family en-
larged her generosity to DCC by giving 
DCC her four-acre lot adjacent to the 
property she had previously given. Her 
second gift removed the possibility of 
that lot’s being developed with a drive-
way cutting through the entire south-
ern part of Ingersoll Point Preserve.

DCC is truly fortunate to have out-
standing benefactors like Dorothy Ad-
ler and Mark Boyer. 

DCC Adds to Two 
Key Preserves

Reversing Falls Preserve by Robin Hadlock Seeley

If you are shopping online, be 
sure to shop on Amazon Smile 
and select “Downeast Coastal  
Conservancy as your charity of 
choice. 

Ingersoll Point Preserve Moss Trail 
by Marc Chalufour

Downeast
Coastal
Conservancy

Parke Rublee
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Kyle Winslow, Stewardship Director

I
nvasive species, both plant and ani-
mal, can create serious problems for 
land managers. Invasives alter habi-

tat, push native species from their home 
ranges, and affect natural ecological 
processes. Adding to this list of bleak 
attributes, they are very challenging 
to manage. Among the more common 
invasive plants in Downeast Maine is 
Japanese Knotweed (Fallopia japonica). 
Knotweed grows in dense stands and 
often shades out other native plants. 
Although the plant is attractive (it was 
introduced as an ornamental), Knot-
weed is described on the Maine Natural 
Areas Program invasive species list as 
“widespread and severely invasive”.

If not for its adverse ecological impact, 
we might appreciate Japanese Knot-
weed for its remarkable resiliency! Not 
only can it reproduce through seed pro-
duction, but small portions of the plant’s 
rhizomes and stem nodes (abundant on 
a living plant) will form new roots that 

spread the plant very effectively. Be-
cause of its ability to reproduce easily 
and its fast, persistent growth, Knot-
weed is extremely difficult to eradicate 
– especially without herbicides.

But, why not try? The DownEast Eco-
Sattvas, a volunteer group who care for 
our Mowry Beach Preserve in Lubec, 
have led the charge to eradicate a stand 
of Knotweed at the edge of the parking 
area. The plant was likely introduced 
during the parking lot’s construction 
with fill that contained pieces of Knot-
weed. In the late fall of 2020, our Eco-
Sattvas removed the dead, dried plant 
material from that year’s growth and 
laid down cardboard and loam. With 
persistent removal of any new shoots, 
they hope to keep the patch under con-
trol and establish some native flower-
ing species in its place.

This valiant effort will require regular 
attention and a long-term commitment 
to carefully removing new growth in 
order to keep the Knotweed in check. 

Time will tell if they will be success-
ful; but it is well worth the effort! The 
DownEast EcoSattvas have cared for 
Mowry Beach Preserve for several 
years; they clean the beach and park-
ing area of plastics and other debris 
regularly. We at DCC are immensely 
grateful for their love and attention 
to Lubec’s most beautiful public area! 
Their volunteer work at Mowry Beach 
benefits all of us.

For more information about invasive 
species in Maine, visit the Maine Natu-
ral Areas Program (MNAP) website, or 
contact your local Cooperative Exten-
sion agent. 

by Cathy Lookabaugh, Outreach and Member-
ship Director

P
erhaps you noticed DCC’s new 
programming this Spring. Maybe 
you tuned in for our webinar, Na-

ture Phenology, with Hazel 
Stark. Or maybe your fam-
ily is planning to attend an 
upcoming Family Nature 
Club outing. These fantas-
tic programs could not be 
possible without the sup-
port and expertise of one of 
our newest partners: Maine 
Outdoor School! Based out 
of Milbridge, Hazel Stark 
and Joe Horn co-founded 
Maine Outdoor School to 
share their love of outdoor 
learning.

As a strong new partner for 
DCC, I asked Hazel to take 
a moment and answer a few 
questions about their work, 
the importance of outdoor 
education, and the impact of connect-
ing youth to the natural world:

What is the background of Maine 
Outdoor School? 

Joe and myself co-founded Maine Out-
door School, L3C in 2016 following 
years of academic and professional ex-
perience in place-based, experiential, 
outdoor education. Teaching science 
and outdoor skills at outdoor schools 
and camp settings across the country 
showed us that hands-on learning in 
nature results in students being more 
engaged in learning, more connected to 
their communities, and more thought-
ful about their impacts on the world 
around them. Having grown up in rural 
Maine camping, hiking, snowshoeing, 
cross-country skiing, paddling, and 
picking fiddleheads, I realized that out-
door learning had been missing from my 
public school experience. Joe and I both 

wanted to return to Maine to get more 
people outside, learning from nature 
and connecting to their backyard as-
sets. So we started our own business to 
do just that! Maine Outdoor School can 
provide custom, standards-aligned out-

door programming for public schools 
Downeast, guided educational hikes 
and paddling adventures for locals and 
visitors, and professional development 
opportunities for adults looking to in-
corporate the outdoors into their work.

What are the benefits of learning in 
nature for youth?

The outdoors is inherently interdisci-
plinary. All children can find something 
to fascinate them – be that birdwatch-
ing, building with sticks and rocks, 
identifying plants, or challenging them-
selves on a tough hike. Simply spending 
20 minutes in green spaces is proven to 
decrease stress and increase a sense of 
wellbeing. Building regular, longer peri-
ods of time outdoors into a child’s rou-
tine, either as part of the school day or 
at home, enhances those mental health 
benefits. Students who struggle with 
concentration in an indoor setting are 

able to focus better when learning out-
doors and concentrate better indoors 
after an outdoor experience.

Nature is a place where youth discov-
er their strengths and their passions. 
When they recognize that every choice 
they make has an impact on the diver-
sity of living things, they increase their 
capacity for empathy through interac-

tions with non-human organ-
isms. ‘Nature time’ in all sea-
sons and in all weather helps 
us all to learn how to be more 
resilient, to prepare for and 
adapt to challenges.

How can we further support 
and foster a strong connec-
tion to our lands and wa-
ters?

Children are inherently sci-
entists. They naturally ob-
serve, ask questions, test 
hypotheses, and experiment. 
Like learning a second lan-
guage, developing observa-
tion and identification skills 
as a child is much easier than 
as an adult. The more kids 

study individual living beings in diverse 
environments, the more they will un-
derstand their importance, and the bet-
ter they will be to help them when they 
are challenged. It is easier to know when 
your friend is struggling than to notice a 
stranger in difficulty. When we observe 
that struggle, we do our best to help. 
The more we nurture these skills in chil-
dren, the more their childhood outdoor 
experiences will evolve into environ-
mental stewardship behaviors as adults.

Joe and I strongly believe that Downeast 
Maine is rich with assets. Our wild spac-
es and our people who live here are great 
role models for communities elsewhere. 
We need to show people, especially the 
young people in our region, those in-
credible assets in their own backyards.

Learn more about the Maine Outdoor 
School at www.maineoutdoorschool.org.

Dealing with an Invasive: Japanese Knotweed

Maine Outdoor School
PARTNER SPOTLIGHT

Family Nature Club Participant Sadie 
Showing Hazel Her Nature Find

by Tracy Guptill

H
i! My name is Tracy Guptill; I 
am a senior at the University 
of Maine at Machias. I am cur-

rently finishing my internship with 
the Downeast Coastal Conservan-
cy. Let me tell you about some of the 
projects I have been involved with for 
Stewardship and Outreach. I start-
ed my internship in December at the 
Vining Lake Community Preserve just 
before the snow hit. Stewardship Di-
rector Kyle Winslow is in the process 
of putting in a trail that circles around 
the entire lake. Some parts of the trail 
have fantastic views of the lake and 
others take you deeper in the forest 
where you might get a peek at some of 

Maine’s wildlife. My first project was 
assisting the Stewardship crew with 
the construction of a boardwalk over 
a rugged section of trail. This project 
has taken a while to complete, due 
to weather delays, but with better 
weather has come much progress.

Not only did I work in the field, I also 
helped out in the office doing filing, 
painting a sign, and making soil maps. 
One of my projects that I accom-
plished with the DCC Outreach Direc-
tor Cathy Lookabaugh was to design 
a Trail Challenge. This trail challenge 
has never been done before! I decid-
ed to bring my carving skills and cre-
ate unique tree cookies that illustrate 
Maine species on them. I came up with 
the idea of putting a letter/symbol on 
the back of each cookie for people to 
decode our challenge. I have placed 

these cookies on seven of DCC’s trails  
for hikers to find throughout Wash-
ington County. Good luck on decoding 
the mystery puzzle!

Now that I am approaching the end 
of my internship, I am sad that I have 
to leave this wonderful group of peo-
ple that I have gotten to know. I have 
learned so many things in my time with 
them that I will take with me for future 
jobs. I would just like to say thank you 
to all of DCC’s staff and members.

Intern Insights

W.carter, CC0, via Wikimedia Commons
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Smalls Island

Kyle Winslow, Stewardship Director

W
inter usually offers a bit of ‘down time’ – a break 
from fieldwork and a chance to take care of 
the ever-present laundry list of pesky office 

tasks. Winter work, we call it. This year finished with an-
other relatively mild winter; our fieldwork never really 
stopped. We pushed through our ‘break’ to complete two 
trail bridges, maintain preserve boundaries, and cut and 
prepare bridging material for the upcoming 2021 season.  

Much of our efforts focused on our new Vining Lake Commu-
nity Preserve in Cooper. Since its acquisition in 2020, DCC 
staff have been preparing a recreation management plan for 
trails around the lake. Even though the property has long 
been a popular fishing spot, we need to develop a formal trail 
system that highlights this preserve’s ecological and recre-
ational features. Visitors will be able to explore the different 
ecozones of granite outcrops and bog areas and glimpse ev-
er-changing views of Vining Lake. With the help from profes-
sional trail builder, Pete Coleman, our staff and a few hardy 
volunteers have almost completed the woods trail that loops 
around the lake. As COVID restrictions allow, we are hoping 
to involve more volunteers to build bog bridges and further 
develop components on Vining’s new trail that will keep it 
sustainable. 

At the Ingersoll Point Preserve in South Addison, the old 
shoreline trail has been re-routed. Steadfast volunteers and 
long-time DCC members, Donna Kausen and Liz Demetri-
us, completed a trail that now gives hikers an alternative to 
a notoriously soggy piece of the Wohoa Bay Trail. The same 
volunteer group with DCC Stewardship Chair, David Dow-
ley, cleared a large section of alder brush at the end of Ad-
ler Woods Trail. The cleared space opens and enhances the 
view of Wohoa Bay and Jonesport in the distance. Their 
ground-clearing has revealed the homesteading remnants 
of cellar holes, old building foundations, planting fields and 
ancient apple trees abandoned one hundred years ago at the 
Point. Look for the historic lilac bush, now enormous in size 
and surrounding one of those foundations!

Please reach out if you too would like to volunteer. We hold 
frequent volunteer work parties throughout summer and 
fall. If you are interested in participating, please visit our 
website, sign up for our email list, or call our office at 207 
255 4500.

by Robin Pinto

T
his past year our president, Ellen 
Hostert, retired from her role as 
head of DCC’s Board of Directors. 

For many years, Ellen has been a steady-
ing hand firmly guiding this organization 
through some of its most difficult chal-
lenges and upheavals. She leaves DCC 
in a better and stronger place.

Ellen joined DCC’s predecessor, Quod-
dy Regional Land Trust, shortly after 
she began teaching genetics at UMa-
ine Machias. As a student of Michael 
Soulé, the father of conservation bi-
ology, Ellen was encouraged to volun-
teer time and energy with non-profit 
organizations. She liked the values 
expressed by and the achievements 
of QRLT’s small, dedicated staff and 
members. Its land preservation had 
succeeded in creating multiple ben-
efits in recreational opportunities, 
wildlife protection, and habitat en-
hancement for many Downeast com-
munities. Ellen leapt into Stewardship 
with both feet and has been getting 
dirty with the rest of that committee 
ever since!

Following the merger of QRLT and 
Great Auk Land Trust, Ellen was in-
strumental in helping the new DCC 
achieve consensus and coherence. Her 
stewardship committee spent a year 
creating new policies and procedures 
that were amenable to all. “Groups 
need to talk through things in order 
to figure out difficult issues. When 
everyone participates in discussions, 
has a chance to express his or her con-
cerns, and others listen, their ideas are 
incorporated into shared policies and 
practices.” Her emphasis on consen-
sus-building created strong person-
al bonds within the committee and a 
willingness to hear different ideas that 
still bears fruit today.

Ellen assumed the DCC president’s 
mantle in 2016 just as DCC was ap-

plying for its land trust accreditation. 
It was an ‘all-hands on deck’ effort to 
update and formalize DCC records, 
policies, and procedures and to gain 
that national recognition. But, just as 
accreditation was achieved, the full 
complement of DCC’s staff submit-
ted their resignations! Their reasons 
had little to do with DCC, but their al-
most simultaneous departures creat-
ed another chaotic period for Ellen to 
manage. In her quiet and level-headed 
manner, she resolved, “We are going 
to get through this; we will hire all new 
staff; and we will stay the course. I will 
make sure our remaining staff get paid; 
our lands are cared for; and ‘thank-you’ 
letters to every donor are written.”

Now DCC’s three new staff members 
– Jon Southern, Kyle Winslow, and 
Cathy Lookabaugh – are settled in; 
they are working together like a well-
oiled machine managing administra-
tion, stewardship and outreach better 
and more effectively than ever before.

Transitions are rarely easy. But as El-
len retires, Anne Baker, DCC’s new 
president, is stepping up to take the 
lead. An experienced director of well-
known zoos, Anne has made that 
transition feel almost seamless. Anne, 
herself a nationally recognized zool-
ogist, continues to lead other wildlife 
conservation organizations in addition 
to her work here in Downeast Maine. 
Her goals for this organization in the 
next few years center on Communi-
ty Conservation. “DCC does not exist 
apart from the communities and the 
people that we serve. Our expand-
ed engagement with schools and the 
younger generations is essential to 
our mission. We are now updating 
our strategic plan to reflect this com-
mitment to Outreach and Education 
in its many forms.” Connecting kids to 
the land, keeping families healthy and 
active outdoors, instilling a community 
passion for protecting resources will 
be key to our future quality of life and, 

indeed, to our survival under the grow-
ing issues of climate change. Our natu-
ral resources, our wildlife, our ecology, 
our open spaces, and our landscape 
history: by sharing all of these values 
and benefits of land preservation in 
Downeast Maine, we open minds and 
hearts.

Volunteer Accomplishments During Our  
Winter ‘Down Time’

Steady Hands & New Transitions

We need to develop a formal trail system 
that highlights this preserve’s ecological 
and recreational features. NPS trail designer Pete Coleman, Jon Southern and 

Tracy Guptill, DCC spring intern, work on the trail 
bridge at Vining Lake Community Preserve

Tracy Guptill building steps at a 
short slope at Vining Lake Trail

Trail bridge at Vining Lake Community Preserve

Past DCC President, Ellen Hostert

Anne Baker, DCC’s new president

Yellow Warbler,  
Mowry Beach Preserve
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LEADERSHIP

Anne Baker and Bob Lacy
Connie Greaves Bates
Craig and Barbara Snapp
John Bullitt
John Woollam
Joyce and Les Coleman
Roger and Judy Clapp
Sepp Huber and Sheila Unvala
 
LANDMARK

Alicia Rogan Heard
Anne and John Marshall 
Pleasant River Wildlife  
   Foundation
Ben Emory
Bill and Keefer Irwin
Bruce and Pamela Shaffner
Caroline Huber
Catherine Tynan O’Dwyer
Davis Pike
Ellen Brown
Frank Schumann
Gayle Kraus
Jack Glover
Janice Holms and Daniel 
   Saunders
Jeremy and Maura Wilson
Joel Frantzman
John and Leslie Page
John Flender
Kirk and Christi Coleman
Kyle and Rod Boone
Margaret Thurston
Mark Tremallo and Wellner 
   Poppe-Tremallo
Markley Boyer
Mary Wylie
Michael and Bonnie Coplon
Michael Harding
Mike Mazzaschi and Martha  
   Bates 
Nancy Rankin
Nina Bohlen
Paula and Stephen Reynolds
Richard Martin and Monica  
   Froese
Robin and Philip Pinto
Rol Fessenden
Schoodic Institute
Stanley and Catherine Paris
Suzanne Mague
Wayne and Gail Peters
Wendy Bruss

BENEFACTOR

Abigail Rickards
Abigale and Chris Curtis
Alan Brooks
Alfred Bigelow
Alison Beedy and David 
   Crabtree
All Souls Church By The Sea
Allan and Susan Hoben
Amy Hughes
Andrea Krofina
Andrew and Linda Straz
Andrew and Susan Dewey
Andy and Lindsey Cadot
Ann Marie Anderson
Anne Logan Wichern
Anne Louise Thompson  
   Granfield
Anne Neely
Annemarie Heath
Arnie Smith and Lisa Marin
Barry Bishop
Becky and Garret Lee
Beryl Harper
Bill and Virginia Swayne
Blanche Capilos and David  
   Biklen
Bob Jensen
Bon Gordon
Brian Hasbrouck
Bruce and Janine Batson
Caitlin Roberts
Carl Malm
Carla Ganiel
Carol and Walt Muth
Carol Aten
Carole Germaine
Caroline Pryor and David  
   MacDonald
Cathance Lake Association
Catherine and James Kotredes
Charles and Harriet Lightner
Charlie Herr
Christina Perkins
Christopher Roosevelt
Christopher Slay
Cindy Allen
Cynthia and Tod Hibbard
Dan and Jan Barnett
Dan and Kristen Tejtel
Daniel and Tammi Brooks Aiello
David and Carly Rubinow
David and Carol Dowley
David and Jean McDermott
David and Robbie Rubly- 
   Burggraff
David and Robin Rier
David and Therese Batson
David Meisner

Diana and Robert Harding
Diana Barnhart
Diane and Edgar Griffith
Dick and Barbara Sturgeon
Dick and Peg Fournier
Dominic Winski
Donald and Beverly Bley
Donna Kausen
Donna Salisbury
Doug DeAngelis
Douglas Mullen
Down East Community Hospital
David and Ann Simmons
E.U. Curtis Bohlen
Edward Lindsey and Barbara  
   Harrity
Elizabeth and Richard Mistler
Elizabeth Kindleberger
Elizabeth Warren and Bruce  
   Mann
Ellen Hostert and Gerry Zegers
Eloise Watt and David Olyphant
Erik Lookabaugh and Melissa Lee
Evans Denniston
Fran Bodell
Frank and Ada Graham
Frank and Susan Golet
Gail Tooker and Kevin Webb
Gerri and Herb Kunkle
Gesele Scully
Giovanni Favretti and Frank  
   Holozubiec
Glen and Andrea Urban
Greg and Marcia Coffin
Gregory and Catharine Moser
Heidi Welch and Patricia Tierney
Helen Waite
Hilary Neckles and George  
   Lapointe
Hugh Ross
Hugh Stevenson
Ian and Christine Whalley
Ian Ausprey
Ilze Balodis
Ingrid and Michel Chalufour
Jack and Diane Myles
James and Joanne Ausprey
James and Octavia Cooper
James and Sally Kellogg
Jana and Jim Murphy
Jane Starkey
Jared and Clare Edwards
Jay Levin
Jean Beckley
Jeff and Rachel Rawcliffe
Jeff Haydu and Katherine  
   Mooney
Jeffrey and Marilee Lovit
Jennifer Multhopp
Jill and Henry Bruhl

Jim and Betty Ann Listowich
Jim and Ruby Sosa
Jim Lenke and Karen Beeftink
Jimmi Van Keuren
Joan Kennedy and Ted Berkey
Joana and John Hattery
Joanie Cornwell
John and Lee Lee Schlegel
John and Mary Bayard
John Celenza
John Rankin
Jon and Melinda Jaques
Jon Bauer
Jonathan and Joanne Allen
Joseph Lelyveld
Joyce Mykleby
Julia Arnold
Kara McCrimmon
Kate and Tony Jans
Katelyn Bray
Kathleen and John Sutherland
Kathy and Terry Tucker
Kenneth and Valerie Pence
Kenneth Kaiser
Kent Greenwood
Klaus and Andrea Radebold
Lara Levison
Leslie Poole
Linda Holcombe
Linda Krueger
Linda Wilcox
Lorelie Brashears
Loren Danielson
Lydia Huang and Wendy Hoben
Lynn Gallagher
Machias Savings Bank
MacKnight and Arlene Black
Mark and Mary Procissi
Mark and Wendy Gibson
Mark Wright Construction and 
   Disposal
Mary Crary
Mary E. Sayre
Mary Ellen and Tom Tetreau
Matthew Mandino
Melinda Copel and Andrew  
   Kosciesza
Melissa Moncavage and Dan  
   Reinhart
Merle and Anne Archie
Michael Baeder and Dave  
   Wimberly
Michael Denniston
Michelle Cousineau
Mike and Joann Van Buskirk
Molly Mithoefer
Mongr.net, Tora Johnson and 
   Chris Mullen
Nancy Neuman
Nancy Saunders

Thank you to our 2020 Donors! 
The generosity of all of our members is vital to preserving the spectacular areas of Downeast Maine that we love. We are 
thrilled to welcome our newest members, highlighted in bold, who joined us in 2020.

Pamela Taylor
Parke Rublee and Andrea Ives
Pat Christopher
Patricia Lundholm
Paul and Chris Rudd
Paul and Jean Humez
Peter and Bess Woodworth
Peter and Daphne Schwab
Peter and Judy Andersen
Peter and Margy White
Peter and Marilyn Oswald
Peter and Rhonda Keller
Peter and Sharon Stackpole
Peter Knowles
Peter Moulton and Susan Cottle
Philip MacDonald
Philip Schenck and Maryalice  
   Widness
Phillip L. Paley and Sheree V.  
   Pitchford
Randi and Josh Simons
Raymond Eachus
Renee Lewis
Richard Davis and Viki Vasquez
Rick and Stephanie Heller
Rob and Marcia Chaffee
Robert and Anne Goble
Robert and Margaret Giles
Robert Dewey and Pamela Van 
   ArsDale
Robert Froese and Leonore  
   Hildebrandt
Robert Moran
Robert Olson
Rose Wingo and Ray Carbone
Russell Goettel
S&J Properties, Stephen and  
   Judy Gay
Sally and Don Rieger
Sandy Gellis and Jo Ellen Lowell
Sebastian Teunissen
Seymour Reichlin
Sherrie and Don Sprangers
Sol and Pamela Resnikoff
Spencer Holcombe
Stanley and Dooz Trotman
Stephen and Ann Smith
Stephen and Claire Parker
Stephen and Margaret Orroth
Stephen Lessard
Steve Bien
Stuart and Susan Miller
Susan and Alex David
Susan Hibbs
Susanne Meidel and Phil Yund
Ted and Marianne Zegers
Terrence Connelly
Thad Dolley
Thomas and Janice Burns
Thomas and Susan Aceto
Timothy and Wendy Paradis
Todd Richardson
Tom and Sue Roberts
Tom Hitchins and Shelly Shapiro
Tracy and Barbara Lyman
Viking, Inc.
Wanda and Kola

Warner Libby
Wendell Fleming
Whittlesey P. C.
William and Mary Borer
William and Mary Perez
William Walsh
William Wise
Wylie and Sallie Sypher
 
FRIEND

Aetna Foundation
Alan Furth and Katie MacGregor
Alan Hershey
Alan Krulisch
Alice and Stuart Jump
Alice Hoben
Allen and Jean Workman
Amanda Anderson
Anne Benedict
Anne McGhie
Barbara Fox
Barbara Vickery
Ben and Martha Treadwell
Betsy Fitzgerald
Betsy Jaegerman and Russell  
   Worcester
Bette Clark
Beverly Bing and David Shadul
Bill Clendaniel and Ron  
   Barbagaoll
Bob and Ruth Ahrens
Bob Keller and Cynthia Norman
Bruce and Ann Belason
Burgess and Barbara Smith
Caren Minzy
Carol Dadura
Casey Graves
Cathy and Sid French
Charles and Diane Parker
Charles Monroe
Charlie and Beth Maddaus
Chris Percival
Christiane Griffin-Wehr
Christina Therrien
Christopher Peavey
Chubba and Bonnie Kane
Clint and Eleanor Ritchie
Craig and Mary Sadick
Daniel Werner
Darren, Caitlin, Mia, Luka, and  
   Owen Wood
David and Noelle Humphrey
David Winski and Laurel Storm
Dawn Loper
Dean Homstead
Deborah Levison and Joseph 
   Ritter
Diane Cowan
Diane Fitzgerald
Dick Miles and Susan Hammond
Don and Teresa Williams
Don Willey and Charlotte Blake
Douglas and Nona Boyink
Douglas Edgecomb
Harold Wilkinson
Edward and Kathryn Mekelburg

Eleanor Graf
Elizabeth Thurston
Emily and Brady Dennis
Emily Nash and Geoff Zentz
Eric and Leslee Wagner
Eve Boyce
Franklin and Eileen Fumal
Fred and Anne Stocking
Fred and Linda Gralenski
Gary and Rose Bensen
Gary Benson
George and Margaret Hann
Glenn and Sally Stephenson
Glenn Ball
Glenn McRae
Gloria Howard
Greg and Noni Waite Kucera
Greg Patterson and LeeAnn  
   Maloney
Guy Williams
Harold and Nancy Fogelson
Harriet Wentz
Herbert George
Holly Whitehead
Jack and Wendy Murphy
Jack Armstrong and Barbara  
   Share
James and Maggi Kovacs
Jason Brush and Mia Trachinger
Jean Pierre Ragot
Jeanne and Bob Peacock
John and Jennifer Peterson
Judith Bragar
Judith Pott
Judith Smith
Julia Dunlop
Ken and Kim Panitt
Ken Brooks
Kenneth and Janet Martin
Kevin and Betsy Sio
Kim Hong
Laura Canter
Leonard and Sandra Feldman
Lewis and Brenda Frey
Linda Wales
Lisa Schaefer
Lise Wagner
Louis and Judith Zawislak
Luke Dowley
Lyman and Carlene Holmes
Machias Hannaford Associates
Madison Moseley
Magrieta and Sherwood Willard
Malcolm Stevens
Marcia and Peter Kindlmann
Marcia Ismail
Mark and Anne Cressey
Mark and Lucy Dickerson
Martha Ballard and Chrenka
Martha Starkey
Mary Jo Herr
Matthew Byers
Meaghan Lamothe
Megan Humphrey and Terry  
   Hotaling
Michael Carter
Michael Fisher and Merry Post

Michael Strand
Mike and Barb Zimmermann
Miriam Douglass
Nan and Allen Rudolph
Muna Shehadi Sill and Mark  
   Stodder
Nancy and Bob Fenney
Nancy Beal
Nancy Juretie
Nancy Lewis and Mark Brown
Nicholas Wildman
Nina and Rob Sutcliffe
Pam Kristan
Pat Nelson
Paul and Claudia Andrews
Paul and Janet Weston
Paul Knight
Peter Allen
Peter Arakas and Karen  
   Kellerman
Ralph Bauman
Raymond and Maria Long
Rebecca Beal
Rich and Rebecca Bard
Rich Wickman
Richard and Joan Meserve
Richard Auletta
Richard McIntyre
Richard Peasley
Robert and Janis McEvoy
Robert and Sharon Smith
Robert Hoctor
Robert Mulvey
Robert Wykle
Roberta Parritt
Roderick O’Connor
Russell Batson
Ruth Littlefield
Ruth McInnis
Sarah and Paul Strickland
Sarah Wilcox
Shawn Jones
Soni Biehl
Starr Kopper
Stephen Washburn and Susan  
   Jasinski
Steve and Diana Hoppin
Sune and Patricia Noreen
Susan Bodyke and John Minott
Susan Jordan Bennett
Suzanne Plaut
Thomas and Patricia Cabe
Thornton Lothrop
Tom and Beverly Choate
Tom Mahady
Tom Reeves
Tucker Wildermuth
William and Mary Kuykendall
William and Noreen Blaiklock
Zachariah Sheller

We have made every effort to make this listing as accurate as possible. Please contact us at (207) 255-4500 if you have any questions or 
corrections.
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www.DowneastCoastalConservancy.org

info@DowneastCoastalConservancy.org 
Telephone: (207) 255-4500 
Facebook: facebook.com/DowneastCoastalConservancy

The mission of the Downeast Coastal Conservancy is the conserva-
tion of the natural habitats and resources of the coastal watersheds, 
islands and communities of Washington County, Maine, for present 
and future generations.

Printed on recycled paper. 

PO Box 760 
Machias, ME 04654

Downeast
Coastal
Conservancy

Downeast
Coastal
Conservancy

Sunday, July 18th, 2pm, Middle River Park, Machias

We hope you can join us at this year’s annual meeting. We’ll kick off the 
afternoon with a brief meeting to update our members and guests on 
what’s new at DCC and there will be time to take a hike or mingle with 
DCC’s newest faces!

All COVID-19 guidance will be followed. Please consider bringing along 
someone new to introduce them to DCC!

YOU’RE INVITED!

2021 Annual Meeting

Tibbett Island by Marc Chalufour


